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IMPORTANT DATES 

2019 

Thursday 17th October 

 Prep Transition 2.10pm 

Friday 18th October 

 Crazy Shoes & Socks Day 

Friday 25th October 

 Day for Daniel 

Tuesday 5th November 

 Melb. Cup Public Holiday 

Wednesday 6th November 

 Prep Transition 9-11am 

Friday 8th November 

 Special Lunch Order 

 Parents Assoc.  Disco 

Monday 18th November  

 Curriculum Day 

 No Students attend 

Thursday  28th  November 

 Prep Transition 9-11 am 

  

 

 

Dear Parents, 
 
WELCOME BACK! 
I hope everybody had a fantastic holiday break and enjoyed time with family and 
friends.  The grand final wasn’t quite the game we all wanted but I suppose if 
you’re a tiger supporter, there was a lot of stress free football! 
 
Fourth term always has lots of events to engage our wonderful students and 
there is of course all the preparations for 2020 as well as all the things we do to 
allow our grade sixes a smooth transition into Secondary School. 
 
Coming up this term:  
 Curriculum Day 18th November 

Transition to Prep 
Grade Six Graduation at Killara 
Christmas Carols and Grade 5/6 Enterprise Market 
Speech Competition District Winners Final  
(Good luck to our Frankie Taylor, representing the Yarra Valley)  
Grade 1 dinner 
Grade 2 sleepover 
WYPS whole school Spelling Competition  
Step Up Day – Students step up into their new classroom 
Grade 3/4 bike ride to the Yarra Centre  
Grade 5/6 Big Day Out 
And much more! 

 
In the next newsletter I will give parents information on requests for 2020 and by 
then, I should be able to announce our classroom structure for 2020.  As always 
we will be endeavouring to make sure that we keep classroom sizes down to the 
smallest possible.  
 
HERALD SUN ARTICLE 
It was a nice surprise to see our school named in a Herald Sun article at the end 
of last term.  We were listed as being the third fastest growing school in the outer 
east.  With 62.1% change from 2013-2018.  Considering there has been no new 
housing developments in Woori Yallock over that time, it is an amazing statistic 
and one we should be proud of. 
 
OUR SUPER SOPHIE YOUNG  
What a superstar our Miss Young is.  During the holidays Miss Young was asked 
to do the Welcome to Country Ceremony at the Brownlow Medal.  Sophie was 
amazing talking about growing up in the Yarra Valley, her indigenous roots and 
performing the ceremony.  She spoke to an audience of millions.  What a 
celebrity! 
 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=facebook&source=images&cd=&docid=lMfuKtl_cszQXM&tbnid=OC7j3eyEmU2vOM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Faepisb.org%2Ffacebook&ei=p6JpU9jNNI2jkQWT1oHoBg&bvm=bv.66111022,d.dGI&psig=AFQjCNGTZMGq1PIPk5abgPvtbK68FuQsjw&us
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Continued …… 

 
WORLD TEACHERS’ DAY 
It wasn’t very good timing, but it was World Teachers’ Day last week.  
This day is internationally set so it is unfortunate that it coincides with 
school holidays and this year was on a Saturday (even more bizarre!). 
 
I constantly show teachers from others schools, other principals and 
people from the department around our school and I am very comfortable 
in saying we have the best teachers at our school.  So if you get a chance 
please thank our amazing teachers and remind them of how important 
they are to us all.  
 
HATS/UNIFORM 
A reminder that we require all of our students to wear hats at recess and 
lunchtime.  If students don’t have a hat they will be asked to go to an 
undercover area which limits what they can do during break times.  I’m 
proud that we have a very large percentage of our students in the correct 
uniform every day.  There is still a small percentage of students who are 
not wearing black shoes and I ask for your support with this as having 
100% of our students in full uniform upholds our school motto of ‘Take 
Pride At All Times’. 
 
If there is a reason why your child is out of uniform can you please 
contact the classroom teacher to explain why.  Thanks for your help with 
this. 
 
PRODUCTION 
Like I do every year, I have had lots of feedback from our production, 
which on a whole was mostly positive.   
 
Thank you to all of our parents in your support of this initiative, who 
bought tickets, and in particular to a few parents who put in countless 
hours helping with costumes, etc.  
 
I am very proud of all of our students for their talent, commitment and 
exceptional behaviour throughout the production.  The same has to be 
said for our amazing staff who have banded together as always to ensure 
that our students have wonderful opportunities such as this.  A special 
thank you in particular to Miss Vaughan, Mrs Toodgood, Rachel Cantwell, 
Cheryl Sinclair and Michele Callaway who led us to such an excellent end 
result. 
 
I hope you managed to make it along to the show and enjoyed it! I will 
keep you posted on the timeline of when DVD’s from the show will be 
delivered. 
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Continued ….. 

 

STEPS WINNERS FOR TERM 3 
The following students were our steps to success winners for the term.  At our 
school we use the steps boards across the school to encourage good 
behaviour and the high expectations of learning.  The following students will 
enjoy morning tea with me in my office this week, I congratulate them on a 
fantastic term. 
 
 Prep A – Zara Fedat  84 
 Prep B – Nicky Doddrell  86 
 Prep C – Jobe Ormsby 79 
 Prep D – Harry Wright 78 
 1/2A – Flynn Pritchard 97 
 1/2B – Natasha McNamara 92 
 1/2C – Chole Van Der Zwart 129 (most steps in the school for the 

 term) 
 1/2D – Mia Coster/Asher Crowley 86 
 3/4A – Ruby Gates 111 
 3/4B – Jake O’neil 80 
 3/4C – Darcy Caldwell 64 
 3/4D – Lila Pratt 86 
 5/6A – Jess Norris 87 
 5/6B – Mackenzie Hawkins 77 
 5/6C – Tiahna Foy 103 
 
 
FOOTY TIPPING WINNERS 
Congratulations to our footy tipping champions for 2019. Our parent/staff 
winner this year was Mr X, he revealed himself at assembly as Mr Gibbons, it 
was a tight run race with Trudy Bond coming in second.  Our student winner 
was Tahlia Cotton.  The Cotton family seem to have a monopoly on the 
student footy tipping.  But I would like to congratulate Tahlia on a wonderful 
win!   We will be engraving our perpetual trophy and presenting them to the 
winners soon. 
 
IMPROVEMENTS AT THE SCHOOL 
The facilities committee led by Mary Menta in consultation with school council 
have worked hard for a long time to secure funds to make sure we improve 
our facilities.  Over the holidays we have had lots of our windows cleaned and 
some quotes done for painting.  We do apologise that the new playground 
going into area ‘C’ has again been stalled because of access to the site and 
DET rules and regulations.   The last piece of work that was approved by 
council was the painting of the toilet doors in the school with positive quotes 
and affirmations.  We hope that his work will be completed this term.  We will 
also be upgrading our security systems so that even the fence will be covered 
by security cameras!  The facilities team is planning on budgeting for new 
carpets in the main part of the school next year.  
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Continued ….. 

 
MRS HARRIS 
I have written about Mrs Harris a number of times in the newsletter as 
she has had many successes in acting principal roles.  I have another 
wonderful announcement to make about Mrs Harris.  Late last term she 
was successful in gaining a substantive position as the Assistant 
Principal of Monbulk Primary School, beginning next year. Our loss is 
Monbulk’s gain and I wish Penelope all the best with her leadership 
journey and I thank her for all the wonderful things she has done for our 
school. I’m sure it will be stepping stone for her to become a brilliant 
principal.  
 
Our previous principal Danny Hyndman and I are very proud of the 
leaders that our school has built and continues to build.  From our 
schools 2016 leadership team: two members of that team have become 
principals, three are now assistant principals (I’ve included Mrs Harris) 
and two are consultants teaching teachers.  There would not be many, if 
any schools that has had that amount of growth in terms of leadership.  
 
Isn’t it great to be back?   Have a great week!  
 
And remember when life gets a little difficult, escape to the wonderful 
world of a book! 
 
 
Oliver Thockloth 
Principal 
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Welcome back to our last term for the year.  Day light savings has begun and 

we are seeing more days of sunshine with the long awaited arrival of Spring. 

  

Who doesn’t like a good belly laugh?  Mental Health Week begins this week, 

so I thought I would share some information about the science of laughter and 

how this simple tool can help support our mental health and wellbeing.  The 

old proverb, “A merry heart does good, like medicine, but a broken spirit dries 

the bones,” reminds us of the difference laughter makes to our lives. 

 

Science shows that people with depression have a higher incidence of having 

a compromised immune system, whereas people who experience joyful 

laughter have a positive influence on their immune systems.  

 

When people laugh, the hormone system benefits, because laughter prompts 

good stress (eustress) and decreases bad stress (distress).  The reality of 

wholeness is that each body process has a biological consequence, whether 

for better or worse.  Just as stress can suppress our immune systems and 

lead to sickness, laughter can have the opposite effect by improving and 

optimizing the immune system and blood flow, so we become more 

“sickness” resistant. 

 

Laughter causes the release of endorphins, our body’s natural painkiller, 

serotonin, our natural anti – depressant; and good neuro – peptides, chemical 

communicators. It also decreases cortisol, which then reduces stress, lowers 

blood pressure, increases oxygen intake, enhances the immune system, and 

reduces the risk of having heart disease or a stroke. Laughter also triggers 

the production of key neurochemicals such as dopamine, which produces 

calming, antianxiety benefits, as well as providing us pleasure and reward. It 

also increases EEG gamma wave frequency in the brain, which synchronizes 

brain neurons to help improve our memory and cognitive processing and 

contribute to stress reduction.  Laughter has similar benefits as moderate 

exercise. 

 

The duration of the laugh is not as important as the reason behind it.  Having 

a heartfelt, merry laugh leads to beneficial physiological changes conducive 

for happiness – happiness being dopamine, serotonin, and endorphins. 

Happiness is the optimal immune system response. 

 

So get together with your friends/family and laugh as often and as much as 

you need until you begin to feel good! 

 

Blessings, 

Veronica 
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Please bring your Bendigo Bank passbooks to school on 
Wednesdays 

  
Thank you, Nat, Libby & Ellen 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fbpec.com.au%2Fhomepage%2Fupcoming-events%2F&ei=FuPjVKSTFdGB8gXytIHoDA&bvm=bv.85970519,d.dGc&psig=AFQjCNGfOPcppgqDTUHWV4kLpDJZaYL0gQ&ust


15 

 
 

 

 

 

Welcome to our  WYPS business Directory that will appear at the end of 

each newsletter.  It’s a fantastic way to advertise your business and an 

opportunity for the school community to support each other.  All you need 

to do is email an electronic copy of your business card or business 

advertisement (could be a special offer for WYPS families) 

to  woori.yallock.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au.   

mailto:woori.yallock.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


SPONSORS OF WOORI YALLOCK PRIMARY SCHOOL 
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MONDAY TO FRIDAY 7AM-7PM MONDAY TO  
THURSDAY 

9AM-7PM 

SATURDAY 8AM-5PM FRIDAY &  
SATURDAY 

9AM-9PM 

SUNDAY 9AM-5PM SUNDAY 10AM-5PM 

DRIVE THROUGH BOTTLE SHOP 

PHONE: 5964 7202 
Catalogue on Sale Wednesday 9th October — Tuesday 15th October 2019  


